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Monteith  Messenger 
Monteith Pledge 

I will be respectful and kind to others. 
I will practice responsibility. 
I will always be safe. 

Today I will DO my best to BE my best. 
October 4, 2017 

Dear Monteith Families,  
  
September has been a wonderful month full of love and support for our school. Having our PTO Fun 
Run this fall has brought us all together and helped us to become a learning community that believes 
in each other and supports the growth of our students. Thank you to all the families that have helped 
to make this event such an incredible experience for our school. I am so excited to see all the families 
at the Fun Run on Friday afternoon!  
 
As we move into the 2nd month of school, we are really focusing on the needs of the students now that 
we have had the opportunity to get to know them. We have a few reminders for parents that will help 
our students grow independently and will help support teachers with meeting the needs of the stu-
dents.  
 
REMINDERS:  
 
Drop off & Pick up:  

Cook: Please remember that Cook Rd. is a no parking zone.  We have the 4th & 5th grade students 
line up at the front door because they are older and know the routines at Monteith so please 
just drop them off and allow the drop off lane to keep moving. If you need to park please park 
in the lot in a spot.  

Chalfonte: Please make sure you are not parking right outside the entrance of the parking lot. 
Make sure you are not blocking traffic by making illegal turns in or out of the parking lot.  

Parking Lot: Please do not get out of your car in the pick-up/drop off circle. Please do not park in 
the circle. If you would like to park please find a parking spot.  

Please be nice to Mrs. Keelean and Ms. Fellows, we are trying to keep the parking lot safe for all of 
our families. Drive with caution and be courteous. We are a family at Monteith (even when traf-
fic is involved.) Kindness matters!  

 
Children are growing up and becoming independent and we, as a school, are here to help them. One of 
the ways student’s first show they can take responsibility and show their independence in a positive 
way is allowing them to enter the school without their parents accompanying them into the building. 
We encourage them to be brave and take responsibility for their materials. We want them to be able to 
enter school at this point and know the routine to put things away and enter class on time.  

Sincerely,  
Shelleyann Keelean  

Attendance Line 313-432-4501  
 

Please call the attendance line or send an email (kwiatkp@gpschools.org)  
to the office each day your child is absent. 

We are asking that parents please allow children to enter the building in the morning by 
themselves. They will become confident and know they can handle new situations each 
and every day! Thank you for your support! 



  Monteith’s Upcoming Events 

October  

4 Student Count Day 

4 Walk-to-School Day 

6 Fall Fun Run Fundraiser   -  1:30-3:15pm 

12 PTO Meeting in Library  -  6:30pm 

13 4th Grades to Mineral & Fossil Show at MCCC  8:45-11:30am 

31 AM School Only  (Parade, Parties, Assemblies)  11:36 Dismissal PM Staff Devel.   

November  

1-21 Gleaner’s Food Drive 

5 Daylight Savings Ends 

6 5th Grade Choir to Brownell   - AM 

7 Election Day    NO School for Students    Staff Professional Development 

8 Picture Re-Take Day   Morning 

12 District Open House  1:00-3:00pm 

17 3rd Grade to Parade Company  8:30-11:30am 

21 AM School Only 11:36 Dismissal      PM Records 

22-24 Thanksgiving Break 

December  

5 Yearbook Group Pictures  Morning 

6 Evening Conferences  (5:00-8:00pm)  Full Day of School 

7 AM School Only  Dismissal 11:36    Parent Conferences  (Afternoon & Evening) 

11 Grade 5 Native American Presentation 

13 Winter Concert   7:00pm   Brownell   Grades 1, 3, 5 

20 Instrumental Concert 8:50am 

20 String Extravaganza 7:00pm at GPSouth 

21 Band-O-Rama 7:00pm at GP North 

25-2 Winter Break 

January  

3 School Resumes  Full Day 

15 NO School     MLK Day 

16 Parent Meetings at Middle Schools for Incoming 6th Graders   

18 Parent Meetings at Elementary Schools for Incoming Kindergarteners 

19 AM School Only  11:36 Dismissal   PM Records 

Vocal Music  Notes 
 

Monteith Winter Concert 

Brownell Middle School Auditorium  

Tuesday, December  13, 7:00 pm 
 

Featuring the 1st, 3rd and 5th grades and the 4th/5th grade Choir.   
All students should wear holiday “dress up” clothes to the concert. 
   

Rehearsal will take place in the Monteith Gym this year.  



Halloween Information 
 

As plans are being made for Halloween, the following reminders will help to 
assist you in your planning. 

 Toy weapons are not allowed. 
 Violent costumes are not allowed. 
 Please make sure costumes are safe and appropriate as students 

will be walking on stairs, around the school and neighborhood.  
Masks are not allowed for these safety reasons. 

 
Our school Halloween Parade will begin at 8.45am  Weather permitting we will exit the building by the 
front door, walk down Cook Road then up the sidewalk toward the playground, continuing to the back/
south entrance and reenter the building.   
 
Parents, grandparents and others are welcome to stand outside along the parade route to view the 
many wonderful costumes our students wear.   
 
After the parade, students return to the classrooms for parties or an assembly.  
The assemblies begin at 9:45am for grades K - 2 and at 10:40am for grades 3 - 5.   
Classroom parties are at 9:45am for upper grades and 10:40 for lower grades.   
 

All students will be dismissed for the day at 11:36am. 
 
We hope everyone has a safe and enjoyable Halloween. 

Student Council News 
 

Monteith Student Council is proud to announce its new members.  We are looking forward to 
another exciting and rewarding year with our leaders.  Our Goal is to help Monteith and our 
community be a better place.  Please continue to clip and send in the Box Tops for Educa-
tion.   
 
Congratulations to the new Student Council Members! 

1st Grade:  Nicholas Hurd, Elliot M., Vincent Birnbaum, Isabella Orlando,  
  Marion DeLisi, Courtney Raymond  
 
2nd Grade: Joshua Triplett, Emery Gollaher, Luke Bruveris, Audrey Nugent,  
  Gabe Mahoney, Ella Pope 
 
3rd Grade: Dylan Gregorec, Leah Sonnenberg, Aiden Swain, Catie Suarez,  
  Branden Hill, Aakanksha Nagori 
 
4th Grade: Max Donaldson, Victoria Herd, MaKayla G. Aine Mahoney,  
  Jack Odell, Olivia Meteer 
 
5th Grade: Stevan Petkoski, Evie Crevier, Donell James, Aliya Abraham,  
  Ben Jacob, Addison Lovell 
 
Student Council Advisors: Mrs. Wang, Mrs. Liagre 



17th Annual Pumpkin Decorating Contest 
Wednesday, October 25th,  2017 

WHO: Monteith Families 

 

WHAT: Pumpkin Decorating Contest—Fundraiser for United Way 

 

COST: $5.00 due by Friday, October 20th.  CASH ONLY    

  (One  pumpkin per family; decorated pumpkins only, NO CARVED PUMPKINS) 

 

WHEN: WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 25th 

  Pumpkin Drop-off time is between 8:00-8:15 a.m. 

 

WHERE: The front hallway.  Tables will be set up for pumpkin display. 

 

WHY: United Way Fundraiser.  All proceeds will go to United Way. 

 

      Students will vote for their favorite pumpkin on Thursday, October 26th 

  1st, 2nd and 3rd place prizes will be awarded on Friday, October 27th. 

 

PUMPKIN PICK-UP:  ALL pumpkins must be picked up after school on  Friday, 

   October 27th.  Any unclaimed pumpkins will be discarded. 

Pumpkin Decorating Entry Form 

 

Family Name: 

 

Teacher(s): 

 

Please fill out the above form and return it to school with $5.00 cash in an envelope marked 

“Pumpkin Contest” by Friday, October 20th. 







 

 
 

 
 

3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade Litter Critters 2017-18 
 

Mrs. Corbett – Serafina Maras, Tommy Rutherford 
Mrs. Pelyak – Elliana Orlando, Dominic Smolarek 

Mrs. Porada – Remy Henri, Grace Piggott 
 
 

Mr. Arwady – Jessica Taylor and Kamyra Mahone 
Mr. Backman – Teagan Hughes, Kelsey Schafer 
Mrs. Vasquez – Caleb Butler, Sophia Gualdoni 

 
Mrs. DeWitt – Blake DiCicco, Paul Candela 
Mrs. Schrage – Devin Persyn, Colin Smith 

Mr. Symonette – Sophia Baker, Alexander Robinson 

It is easy being green,  
if we all work together! 

 

Monteith’s Green Team 
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